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ACTION REQUEST RESPONSE 
 
To: Public Service Commission of Utah 
 
From: Division of Public Utilities 
  Chris Parker, Director 
 Energy Section 
  Artie Powell, Manager   

Carolyn Roll, Utility Analyst 
Justin Christensen, Utility Analyst 

 
Date: May 30, 2013 
 
Re: Recommendation—Acknowledgement, RMP Solar Photovoltaic Incentive 

Program (Schedule No. 107) Errata Annual Report for Program Year 2012. 
 

Docket No. 07-035-T14, Rocky Mountain Power’s Solar Photovoltaic Incentive Program 
(Schedule No. 107) Errata Annual Report for Program Year 2012, DPU’s Review and 
Recommendation - Acknowledgement   

 
 
RECOMMENDATION (ACKNOWLEDGEMENT) 
The Division of Public Utilities (Division) recommends that the Utah Public Service 

Commission (Commission) acknowledge the errata annual report for the 2012 program year for 

the Solar Photovoltaic Incentive Program offered through Schedule 107.  The errata annual 

report for the 2012 program year meets the Commission’s reporting requirement for the program.   

 

ISSUE 
In its April 29, 2013 Order in Docket No. 07-035-T14, the Commission ordered Rocky Mountain 

Power (Company) to provide an errata annual report of the Utah Solar Photovoltaic Incentive 

Program (Schedule 107) regarding the issues identified by the Office. The Commission directed 
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that this report shall present information on completed projects, program expenditures, and 

recommendations for the following year. 

In compliance with the Commission’s Order in Docket No. 07-035-T14, on May 17, 2013 the 

Company filed its 2012 Solar Photovoltaic Incentive Program Errata Annual Report. On May 17, 

2013 the Commission issued an Action Request to the Division for a review of the Utah Solar 

Incentive Program 2012 Errata Annual Report.  This memorandum is in response to the 

Commission’s Action Request. 

DISCUSSION 
The Office identified two issues regarding the original Annual Report.  A date on page 4 was 

incorrect. Also the sum totals form Appendix 1 did not add up correctly. The company filed an 

erratum for the 2012 report and after review; the Division finds the issues have been corrected.  

CONCLUSION 
The Division recommends that the Commission acknowledge the errata annual report for the 

2012 program year for the Solar Photovoltaic Incentive Program (offered through Schedule 107), 

meets the Commission’s reporting requirement for the program. 

   

 
 
CC: Dave Taylor, RMP 
 Michele Beck, OCS 
 Service List 


